DISTRICT OF CHAPMAN BEACH
Box 356
Westbrook, CT

Dear Members

We hope you and your families all had a safe winter and we all look forward to a great summer here at
Chapman Beach.

During this past winter we have constructed and switched over to a new website at www.chapmanbeach.org.
The old site had a suffix of .com. This new website will provide you all with the most recent information for
upcoming recreational events as well as meeting information and documents that will inform you and prepare
you for our open meetings. Minutes, agendas, financial reports, and meeting audio recordings are also easily
found on the site. You can also find our By-Laws, rules, procedures, and names of our Board of Directors and
committee members. We have a photo gallery and would appreciate any photos you are willing to share with us.
There is also a CONTACT US button to ask any questions you may have. Visit our new website and make it a
favorite in your browser.

This year your tax bill will look a little different. We have elected to bring the tax collection process in-house
saving the district approximately $5,000 annually.

Please see the attached agenda for the 2021-2022 Budget Meeting and the BOD recommended Budget to be
presented in that meeting. The voting to approve that budget will be at the Annual Meeting.

Please see the attached agenda for the 2021-2022 Annual Meeting. During that Meeting the members will be
asked to vote on whether to allow spending for the jetty repair project and a survey of certain common areas.

Robert Alger who resigned and was re-elected to the board is seeking affirmation of the members to complete
the remaining 2 years of his 3 year term.

There are three 3-year term positions up for election. There will be four positions to fill if Bob Alger is not
reaffirmed, with the person receiving the least votes filling the 2-year position. Paul McGill has indicated his
willingness to stand for re-election. Marlena Whaley and Eloise Kumnick who have served on the board for
many years have resigned. We would like to thank them for all of their valued contributions to Chapman Beach.

Any member may submit their name to seek election to these board positions by using the ‘CONTACT
US’ button on www.chapmanbeach.org website or by contacting any board member. As nominees are received
we will post them on the website right up to the Annual Meeting. Nominations from the floor at the Annual
Meeting will also be accepted.
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